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Dear Anthony Callinan 

The Australian Workers' Union - New South Wales Branch 
Financial Report for the year ended 30 June 2024 – (FR2024/181) 

 

I acknowledge receipt of supplementary information on 20 December 2024 addressing the issues raised in my 
letter dated 26 November 2024 in relations to the Australian Workers’ Union – New South Wales branch (the 
reporting unit) financial report for the year ended 30 June 2024. 

The financial report has now been filed. You are not required to take any further action in respect of the report 
lodged. I make the following comments to assist you when you next prepare a financial report. The Fair Work 
Commission (the Commission) will confirm these matters have been addressed prior to filing next year’s 
report. 

Auditor’s report must be signed and dated after signing of the financial report 

Subsection 257(1) of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (RO Act) requires the full report of the 
reporting unit to be audited. The amended committee of management statement, amended subsection 
255(2A) report and the amended officer’s declaration statement that were lodged with the Commission on 20 
December 2024, were dated 18 December 2024 which was after the date the amended auditor’s statement 
was signed.  

To meet the obligations under the RO Act that the reporting unit’s financial report is audited, please ensure in 
the future that the auditor’s report is signed and dated after the committee of management statement, 
subsection 255(2A) report and the officer’s declaration statement have been completed.  

Reporting Requirements 

The Commission website provides a number of factsheets in relation to the financial reporting process and 
associated timelines.  The website also contains the section 253 reporting guidelines and a model set of 
financial statements.   

The Commission recommends that reporting units use these model financial statements to assist in complying 
with the RO Act, the section 253 reporting guidelines and Australian Accounting Standards.  Access to this 
information is available via this link. 

If you have any queries regarding this letter, please call 1300 341 665 or email regorgs@fwc.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 
 
Fair Work Commission 


























































































































